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or indeed 4 bedroom 6 person houses, but this does not preclude such being provided in a private dwelling, or where a local authority has

identified a particular need which would justify this type for a particular social housing household.’

The proposed 4 bedroom dwellings comply with all relevant guidance within the 'Quality Housing for sustainable communities’ guidelines 

(please refer to Appendix 03). We submit this clearly indicates that a 4bedroom/ 6 person home is acceptable.

no reason that 4 bedroom/ 6 person home would not be acceptable.  

O’Neill O’Malley received a reply email (see figure 03) from the Department of Housing, Planning & Local Government on the 18.07.19 

stating that ‘by it’s nature  (the 'Quality Housing for sustainable communities’ guidelines) is somewhat general in the approach, as it is not 

usual to specifically design for a particular household’  and that ‘There are for instance no two storey apartments or four storey houses, 

4 bedroom 6 Person Homes- Dept of Housing  - Rosshill , Galway

Upon review of the 'Quality Housing for sustainable communities – Best practice guidelines for delivering homes sustaining communities 

published by the Department of the Environment, Heritage and local Government ’, the design team noted that a under table 5.1

(see figure 02) a dwelling type of 4 bedrooms and 6 persons was not tabled. The application scheme proposes 4 bedroom/ 6 person units 

amongst a variety of others. O’Neill O’Malley contacted the Department of Housing, Planning & Local Government to ensure that there was


